
Minutes for Liberty Tourism and Convention Commission

December 7, 2023

Luke Johnson called the meeting to order at 5:12 pm. Other commissioners in attenendance:
Lionel Long, Meagan Klee, TJ Rayhill and Sandy Wolford. Also attending: Heather Cundiff,
Director LTCC, Shelby Hatter, Assistant director LTCC and Charlie VanLeuven, editor Casey
County News.

Minutes for October were presented. Klee made a motion to approved seconded by Rayhill.
None opposed, motion carried.

Financial report was reviewed by Dir. Cundiff. Rayhill made a motion to accept the financial
report seconded by Klee. None opposed, motion carried.

Assistant Director’s report was presented by Hatter followed by the presentation of the
Directors report by Cundiff. It was reported that plans are to share Zartico data with the
community through the Tourism Talks newsletter.

New business was next on the agenda. There have been complaints regarding the lack of
Christmas decorations in the downtown area. Assistant director Hatter visited each of the
downtown businesses asking what needs to be done to help with this situation. Commissioner
Rayhill recommended uniform lighting on each of the buildings. Rayhill made a motion for
Director Cundiff and Asst. Director Hatter to explore downtown Christmas possibilities. The
motion was seconded by Johnson. None opposed, motion carried.

Director Cundiff reported that two artists have submitted proposals for a mural on the side of
the King’s Department Store building. The commissioners requested time to review the
proposals before making a decision.

Director Cundiff presented the Year in Review for those present. No action necessary.

Johnson made a motion to adjourn seconded by Klee. None opposed, motion carried.

Next meeting will be January 4, 2024.

Respectfull submitted,

Sandy Wolford


